STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

OFFICE OF TOXIC SUBSTANCES
. Airdustrial Center, Building 4 ® P.O. Box 47825 ® Olympia, Washington 98504-7825

July 6, 1993

Flora Goldstein, Section Manager
Toxics Cleanup Program
Department of Ecology

Eastern Regional Office

N. 4601 Monroe

Suite 100

Spokane, Washington 99205-1295

RE: Health Investigation-Puregro, Adams County, Othello, Washington

The Department of Health (DOH) has conducted a health investigation of Puregro,
which has been declared a hazardous waste site by the Department of Ecology. A
DOH health investigation is a preliminary assessment of the potential for a hazardous
waste site to affect public health. DOH concludes that this site does not present a
significant hazard to public health at this time.

This conclusion is based on a site visit and a review of the existing environmental
data. The available information was evaluated regarding the potentially affected
population, possible exposure pathways, types of contaminants, types of
contaminated media, and community concerns. ‘

Although this site has the potential to impact public health, it is not of immediate
concern because of the lack of a current completed human exposure pathway, and
it has a low priority for further investigation by this department. Should further
environmental data indicate that human health is, or soon will be impacted, and/or if
there is increased community concern, a more in depth assessment may be conducted
in the future.

Sincerely,
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Milo A. Straus

Public Health Advisor
Hazardous Waste Section
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